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MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION OF THE CLARKSVILLE 

TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MARCH 7, 2016 
 

 A work session of the Clarksville Town Council was called to order on March 7, 2016 at 
9:24 P.M. in the Council Chambers of the Clarksville Municipal Center Administration Building 
by Council President Paul Fetter who chaired the meeting. 
 
 Council members present:  Tim Hauber, John Gilkey, Paul Fetter, David Worrall, 
Jennifer Voignier, David Fisher and Aaron Stonecipher.  
 
Presentation of Insurance Renewal with Neace Lukens…  Representatives from Neace 
Lukens presented an introduction of insurance renewals.  There were no changes but the 
insurance committee will need to another meeting and will bring back to council at a later date 
prior to June 1st for renewal.  The summary plan document will need to be revised. 
 
Request for Funding for ClarkFest 2016…   Pam Seabolt came before the council to request 
funds for ClarkFest 2016.  Ms. Seabolt was advised to bring to next meeting for a vote. 
 
Proposals for Westmount Drive Traffic Study…  Planning Director Sharon Wilson submitted 
a proposal from VS Engineering, who had the low bid of $9750.00 for a traffic impact study at 
Westmount Drive and CR 311.  Ms. Wilson was advised to bring to next meeting for a vote. 
 
Request for additional firefighter…  Chief Skaggs requested approval to add one additional 
firefighter, making the total 31 firefighters.  Chief Skaggs was advised to bring to next council 
meeting for a vote. 
 
Approval for Deer Run Subdivision Paving…  Tom Clevidence made a request to the council 
to approve the paving for the Deer Run Subdivision and advised this was a time sensitive matter.  
Mr. Clevidence advised that MAC Construction came in with low bid of $233,312.00.  Council 
Member Stonecipher made a motion to approve paving of Deer Run.  Council Member Gilkey 
seconded the motion and was carried by unanimous vote. 
 
Discussion on Storage Tow Lot…  Discussion was held and council agreed to have Chief 
Palmer move forward in obtaining information about opening a Town Lot in the future.  No 
committee formed. 
 
Adjournment… There being no further business to come before the Council at this time, 
Council Member Gilkey made a motion to adjourn, Council Member Voignier seconded the 
motion and was carried by unanimous vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:32 P.M. 
  
 
Minutes prepared by the Clerk-Treasurer of 
The Town of Clarksville, 
Indiana____________________________   
Robert P Leuthart, Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Minutes approved by the Clarksville Town Council 
on the 4th day of April,  2016 
 
  

_________________________________ 
Paul Fetter, President 
Clarksville Town Council 

  
 


